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Happy New Year.  I have now had chance to reflect fully on your interim feedback from the end of last term.  Altogether, 27 of you responded (61.4% of those taking the module), including a significant number from all four seminar groups, so I think I have a good sense of how things are going overall.  I am very pleased by your responses, which were positive, and in some cases extremely flattering.  It is good to read that you find my teaching engaging and that I seem to be doing an effective job of explaining ideas.  Breaking things down statistically…

· 100% agreed that the ‘module content is delivered in an engaging way’ (and 85% strongly agreed)
· 92% agreed that the ‘feedback (on work, in class, or other forms) received on the module enhances my learning’ (and 70% strongly agreed)
· 100% agreed that the ‘module is well organised’ (and 89% strongly agreed)
· 100% agreed that the ‘module offers an appropriate level of intellectual challenge’ (and 74% strongly agreed)
· 96% agreed that ‘[a]ppropriate support is available to me throughout the module’ (and 59% strongly agreed)

Among the specific things you liked were the organisation of the module; that the lectures are well delivered; and the provision of the handouts and other resources.  It is also gratifying to read that you are enjoying the seminars and the range of activities we undertake.  (I should say that I’m very happy for us to have bigger discussions involving whole groups, but this is something I can’t really engineer.  You are welcome to respond to other students directly in a thoughtful and respectful manner, and if that snowballs into a broader debate, so much the better.)

In terms of things to improve, I’m afraid we can’t add more weeks of teaching or lectures per week!  I will, however, try to ensure that the lecture slides and handouts go up the same day.  My apologies for letting this slip at little towards the end of term.  If you are ever struggling with the module content and need something more accessible, do check out the book I recommended at the start of the year: Gad Heuman, The Caribbean.  Remember also that your next formative essay is due on Wednesday 30th January (week 4).  We’ll discuss this – and the summative essays – in class.

Anyway, I’ve been very impressed with the AM217 cohort this term and always look forward to my seminars.  I know we often address difficult and sensitive topics, and I’m pleased with how we’ve worked our way through them together so far.  Moreover, it was great to read that many of you are finding the visual analysis interesting and are developing your understanding and skills in this area.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thanks for your comments and keep up the good work!

David Lambert
2 January 2019
1
